
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

TO:              Elsa Castro, Chief Assistant Purchasing Agent
                       Felicia Strong-Whitaker, Director
                         Department of Purchasing & Contract
                        Compliance

THROUGH: Lateef Ashekun, Interim CIO, FCIT

FROM:          Sandra Flanagan, Program Project Manager   

DATE:           December 7, 2022

SUBJECT:      Design, Development, and Implementation of 
                         Employee Intranet Site

Please be advised that Svanaco Inc DBA Americaneagle has never done business with the 
Department of Information Technology as a Purchasing Contract vendor.




